










[21] The best way forward in these three cases, is for me to decide that where there are less

than 25 owners whose names and addresses are provided to the Court, then the commission

shall be 2% and I so direct.

[22] I am well aware that in the event that the s 390A applications are successful, the list

will expand beyond 25 owners. I do not know whether their names and addresses can be fixed.

The situation is too speculative for me to decide what is reasonable in that event and it may be

that a further application will be necessary.

[23] The commission rate was fixed nearly 50 years ago. The prices then were considerably

smaller and 5% may have reflected what was reasonable for the work necessary to ensure that

monies were properly paid out and transactions properly completed. Prices for land now have

increased dramatically. Electronic office systems have made processes such as this less time

consuming and less labour intensive. It may be that the commission is becoming something in

the nature of a tax, rather than a charge for work completed. However, that is a matter for the

legislature to consider.

[24] A copy of this decision is to be distributed to all parties.

,Dated Wellington this 26th day of February 2020 

PJ Savage
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